
 
 

May 29, 2013 
 
 

 

 
 

In the Matter of 
Charlissa C. Smith 

(Denial of Senior Reactor Operator License) 
Docket No. 55-23694-SP  

 
Dear Administrative Judges: 
 
Pursuant to 10 C.F.R. §§ 2.1203 and 2.336 and the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board’s 
(“Board”) Order dated March 20, 2013, the staff of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (“Staff”) 
has attached (Attachment 1) any documents subject to disclosure under the Board’s Order.  
(Attachment 2) logs documents withheld from disclosure due to an applicable privilege. 
 
On or about May 30, 2013, the new materials listed in Attachment 1 may be accessed through 
the Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (“ADAMS”) and through the 
Electronic Hearing Docket (“EHD”). 
 
Pursuant to 10 C.F.R. § 2.336(c), the Staff also submits the Affidavit of John Mchale, certifying 
that all relevant materials required by this section have been disclosed, and that the disclosures 
are accurate and complete as to documents identified by May 28, 2013 (Attachment 3).   
 
The NRC Staff notes that it has made a good faith effort to identify and characterize all 
documents meeting the criteria of 10 C.F.R. § 2.336(b) and 10 C.F.R. § 2.1203 in this 
proceeding.  In identifying these documents, the Staff does not concede their relevance to the 
issues to be decided in this proceeding.  

 
 
 
 

Administrative Judge  
Ronald M. Spritzer, Chair 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board  
Mail Stop: T-3F23 
Washington, DC 20555-001 
 

Administrative Judge 
William J. Froehlich 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board 
Mail Stop: T-3F23 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 

Administrative Judge  
Brian K. Hajek 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board 
Mail Stop: T-3F23 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
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Sincerely, 

 
      Signed (electronically) by 
      _______________________________ 
      Lloyd B. Subin 
      Counsel for the NRC Staff 
      U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
      Office of the General Counsel 
      Mail Stop O15-D21 
      Washington, DC  20555 
      Telephone:  (301) 415-1988 
      E-mail:  Lloyd.Subin@nrc.gov 
      Date of signature: May 29, 2013 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enclosures: Attachment 1: Email (Dec. 12, 2012) (ADAMS Accession No. ML13148A252) 
  Attachment 2: Affidavit of Jack Mchale 
  Attachment 3: NRC Privilege Log for May 29, 2013 Update 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
I hereby certify that the letter from Lloyd B. Subin to the Board dated May 29, 2013 has been 
served upon the Electronic Information Exchange, the NRC’s E-Filing System, in the above-
captioned proceeding, this 29th day of May, 2013. 
 
 
 

/Signed (electronically) by/ 
Lloyd B. Subin  
Counsel for the NRC Staff 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Office of the General Counsel 
Mail Stop O15-D21 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
Telephone: (301) 415-1988 
Email: Lloyd.Subin@nrc.gov 
Date of signature: May 29, 2013 

 
 


